

CVMC News

NOTE:

OUR AUGUST MEETING WILL BE HELD AT TUCKAHOE PUBLIC LIBRARY LOCATED AT 1901 STARLING DR. 23229 AT 7PM, AUGUST 1



A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT

I hope you are enjoying your summer and lately, trying to stay dry! As a club, we participated in the Beaverdam parade and a cruise-in at Ft. Lee on July 4th. We had the Mission BBQ cruise-in on Jul 14th and free Brewster's ice cream every Thursday.

In August, we are planning a Horton winery cruise, a Carolina Ale House cruise-in on Aug 17th, and more free ice cream every Thursday. On Aug 11th, we have the Mission BBQ cruise-in from 5-8 pm!

Congratulations to MCA Georgia National Show trophy winners! The show was held on May 25, 2018 – Sunday May 27, 2018.

The Galloping Gazette

The Official Newsletter Of The Central Virginia Mustang Club August 2018 / Issue 380

Sharon Hazelgrove appeared on page 24 in the July 2018 issue of Mustang Times! For Sharon, the MCA Georgia National Show was her first ever MCA national competition in which she took Gold in the Occasionally Driven class. Other winners that weekend were: Tony Hall-Gold, David & Laurie Deusebio-Gold, and Robin Reese-Gold.

To date, we have 34 registrations for the fall show scheduled for September 15, 2018. As a reminder, this show is preregistered only. Get those registrations in! Also consider placing you or your company's name on a trophy, for \$100 you can make it happen. A portion of the proceeds will go to VCU Parkinson and Movement Disorders Center. Volunteers will be needed for goody bag night, Wednesday (Sep 12), Friday setup, and during the show. If you need a volunteer t-shirt please see me, Kathy McWilliams or email me at

president@centralvamustang.com. For show questions, please see Ben Bruno or email him at

show@centralvamustang.com

The events list is current, be sure to check out the <u>Google online calendar</u>, our <u>Facebook</u> page, and the newsletter for details.

CVMC MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES JULY 11, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Kathy McWilliams, President, with 30 in attendance.

- I. New Members: George with a red 2010 GT and Johnathan with a white 2014 GT.
- II. Old Member News: Bill Evan's father, who lives in Oregon, is not doing well.
- III. Member Updates: Gren Stanley passed away. Several members of the club made the trip to the burial.
- **IV.** Treasurer's Report: Dave Thomas presented the June financial report.
- V. Membership Report: Thanks for everyone's patience while the Membership Committee is reorganized.
- **VI.** MCA Report: Please see Dave Dickey's report in the monthly newsletter for details on MCA.
- VII. Parades: Possible participation in Powhatan Labor Day Parade. \$20 entry fee. More details to come. Beaverdam 4th of July parade saw 17 cars. Llew will continue to coordinate parades through the end of the year so we are currently looking for someone to take his place.
- VIII. Past events: Mission BBQ-~25 cars. Crossroads Ford cruise-in: 10 cars. Ft. Lee cruise: 10 cars.
- IX. Upcoming Events: Please check the newsletter, website and Facebook for the most up to date list of events.
- **X.** Website/Facebook: no updates.

- **XI.** Fall Show: 30 have preregistered. Currently looking for sponsors.
- XII. Merchandise: Check out PPSApparrell.com for complete list of available items. Let Jim Marr know if you would like to order anything. Email Director 9. Have new decals, cling and adhesive for \$1.50.

The next meeting will be held on August 1st at the Tuckahoe Library. The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 pm.

CVMC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES JULY 25, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Kathy McWilliams, President In attendance: Kathy McWilliams, Graham Marstellar, Michelle Jordan, Dave Dickey, Nannette Stanley, Tony Hall, Llew Stakes, Tommy Wilson, Ray Louth, Sandy Robins, David Lythgoe, Jim Marr, Laurie Deusebio, and Mike Peyton.

- I. Club Enthusiasm: Need to get membership enthused about events and increase participation. All BOD members should encourage participation and recruitment of new members. Every Director should have an additional duty (assist with membership, fall show, event leader, etc.).
 - II. Membership: 99 confirmed members per Mike Peyton.
 Mike has window stickers for new members. Meeting scheduled with Sandy Robins to complete additional work on membership.
 - III. Parades: Ashland and Mechanicsville are the only parades left on the calendar for the year. Llew will retain parades through the end of the year, so a replacement is needed for his position.

- IV. Cruise Ins: Leaf cruise is tentative for October 20th.
 Carolina Ale House, 8/17, 6pm.
 9/22-VA Hospital. Possible cruise in October to VA Beach Aviation Museum. Tony to work on additional details.
- V. Fall Show: 9/15/18. Good back packing night set for 9/12. Location TBD. 34 preregistered. Posters are printed and ready to go out. 4 of 5 major sponsors confirmed. Still need trophy sponsors.
- **VI.** Elections: Sandy Robbins and Ray Louth will handle this year's elections.
- VII. Open Agenda: Meetings will continue to be held at Henrico County Library until we know more about the status of the Holiday Inn/meeting rooms.

Next meeting – October 17th, 2018, 7pm, Grapevine.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:51 pm.



CURLEY O'DELL Cell: 804-837-0807 curleyo1@yahoo.com NANCY O'DELL Cell: 804-837-0877 tktagent49@yahoo.com

AMSOIL DIRECT JOBBERS 466282

6588 Willson Road Henrico, VA 23231 804-226-2262

Free Catalog Dealerships Available



Richmond Ford Phone: 804-358-5521 4600 West Broad St. Richmond, Va. 23230 www.richmondford.com

Be sure to present your CVMC Membership Card for a Club Discount on parts in their Parts Department

Ron Kody, President Richmond Ford Lincoln



MCA REPORT

July 31st was the deadline for those individuals seeking nominations for MCA's Board of Directors which had to be at Headquarters in Pensacola, Florida. Mustang Times will have their bios and pictures published in the September issue.

Last week I received the following email MCA Headquarters:

Congratulations!! Your club has been awarded the 2017 Presidents award. Nanette Stanley, Sandy Robbins, and Mike Peyton did a fantastic job repairing CVMC's membership list which saved me many hours of work. This year I spent about 16 hours researching the entire membership list looking for and then creating the required list for 65 new CVMC members and finding 8 new MCA members. Both required lists were placed in different sections of the application. Only their name, CVMC and MCA numbers were on that list. Preparation of the required documentation and Post Office submission of the application to Florida took another 3 or so hours.

August 31 to September 2 is MCA's Grand National show called "Granite State" in Merrimack, New Hampshire at the Anheuser-Busch Brewery. Registration is on Motosho at www.motosho.com. Also in July's issue of Mustang Times are pictures of their National show in 2006, page 82.

The walls and 2nd floor of the "Mustang Owner's Museum" are complete. The Museum drone pictures looked very impressive.

"Mustang 55th" year event at the Grand Opening of the "Mustang Owner's Museum" from April 17th to 20th. On the same date the Museum will be hosting an "a 55 Years of the Mustang" event at the Charlotte Motor Speedway. Hotel reservations for this event are now available by going to info@mustangownersmuseum.com. As expected, the Host hotel Hilton Hampton Inn, Comfort Suites and Sleep Inn are all sold out. As other hotels sell out additional hotels will be added. Unfortunately, the new hotels will be further away (perhaps 10 or more miles) from the event. If any of you are planning on going to the "Mustang 55th" at the Museum and speedway, make your hotel reservations early as the hotels around the Museum site are filling up fast. If something comes up that you cannot attend you can always cancel your hotel reservations within the time limits stated on your reservation, usually within 48 hours. Another link to make hotel reservations is

In 2019 Ford Motor Company will not

sponsor a Mustang 55th year birthday

celebration. Instead there will be a

www.mustangownersmuseum.com. Since these events are <u>not</u> an MCA show registration thru Motosho will <u>NOT</u> be available.

The September 15th fall show at Bass Pro Shops is available for you to register using Motosho at www.motosho.com. The show is now published in Mustang Times. For our new members there were several articles in "Mustang Times" on the ease of using their system and what Motosho can do for registering in future MCA or other shows. These articles were listed in March's newsletter, available on CVMC's website listed under Newsletters.

In July's issue of "Mustang Times" is a terrific article on MCAs National show, last May, "George on My Mind", pages 14 to 28 with lots pictures. I found 5 CVMC members listed in the awards listing and a picture of CVMC member Sharon Hazelgrove and her beautiful 1970 Mach

1, page 24. Congratulations to all. Those members working on their Grille Medallion award the application form is on page 71. Another excellent story with photos is on the rare 1978 Mustang King Cobra pages 44 to 48. Very few of these beauties show up at today's Mustang shows.

For our new members you can join MCA on line. There are 3 different tier levels which are discussed at MCA's website www.mustang.org. When you join please email me at

(<u>mcadirector@centralvamustang.com</u>) or Mike Peyton

(membership@centralvamustang.com). CVMC needs your name and MCA number because your membership counts toward MCA's Presidents award. (There are hundreds of MCA Mustang Clubs vet only a few clubs receive the prestigious Presidents award.) As a member you receive "Mustang Times" magazine, which is included with your membership and NOT available on newsstands or anywhere else. You can also advertise your Mustang or Mustang parts at no charge on pages 76 to 79. Take a look at the last inside page for pictures of MCA shows from a few years ago; you may see your picture there.

Also in July/August issue of AAAWorld magazine is an interesting article and pictures on Detroit's August "Woodward Dream Cruise", page 34 to 37.

As always check our newsletter and face book websites for upcoming activities in our area.

Article by Dave Dickey MCA Regional Director Phone: 804-730-1450

E-mail:

mcadirectoratcentralvamustang.com

CVMC Gold Card Judges 1964-1966 Dave Dickey 1967-1968 – Dave Dickey

CVMC – MCA Certified Judges David Deusebio, Laurie Deusebio Dave Dickey, Tony Hall, Michelle Jordan, David Lythgoe and Dave Thomas



COMPETING IN AN MCA NATIONAL

Most everyone in Car clubs have a pretty good idea on how to keep the exterior of the Show Cars looking fantastic.

There are plenty of great products to keep your ride nice and shiny and most everyone knows how to put wax on and take wax off. Everyone who has a third generation to sixth generation Mustang knows it is hard to keep that black trim looking good. I personally use "Mothers Back to Black", but an equivalent would be just as good. I normally apply it to all the exterior black plastic trim and let it sit overnight, so it can soak in. If your black trim is badly faded then you may have to apply another coat. Once it has soaked in the next thing to do is give your ride a good washing.

Once you have a good coat of wax on the exterior of your ride it will be a whole lot easier to maintain. Most of the time all you will need to wash your ride is water and towels to dry it.

Enjoy the rest of your summer and I hope to see you at a MCA National in the future.

Tony Hall

PARADES

We had 17 cars for the Beaverdam parade.

Look for more information to come regarding the holiday parades: Ashland on November 18 and Mechanicsville on December 2. It will be here before you know it!

Llew Stakes

MCGUIRE VETERANS HOSPITAL CRUISE-IN

The tentative date is set for September 22, 2018. Time 10:am until 1:pm. Come out and visit the vets. They really like to see the cars and talk cars. If there are any changes, it will be in the September newsletter.

Ray Louth

BACK OF THE DRAGON

In June, your roving reporters joined up with the Blue Mustang Registry and a bunch of other pretty 'stangs and cruised Back of the Dragon from Tazewell to Marion, Virginia going through Hungry Mother State Park. What a gorgeous ride!

Tail of the Dragon is 11 miles long with 318 curves. Back of the Dragon boasts 438 curves and is 32 miles long. A stop at the DO was well deserved after that drive!

CVMC MERCHANDISE

Jim Marr is working on new shirts and hats for us to go along with all of his regular swag. He is also taking orders for coats and can have your name embroidered onto them. Check out PPSApparrell.com for a complete list of available items. Let him know if there is anything you are looking for or should you

find something on the site you wish to order!

Jim Marr

E-mail: <u>director9@centralvamustang.com</u>



I concentrate my practice in: Business, Estate Planning, and Real Estate Check out my website mlafayette@lafayetteayers.com



August 2018 Car Hobbyist News From the Council

The car hobby lost a friend in July as Jeff Locke passed away. I met Jeff as a fellow AACA member years ago. He was a great speaker and a real wit. Jeff started the car club council movement in Virginia. He started the Car Club Council of Hampton Roads in 1991 and it was the first council in the state. The councils were started because of the state's clunker bill and hobbyists were afraid of old vehicles being destroyed so big companies could purchase pollution credits and continue polluting. Jeff ran an ad in the Richmond newspaper in 1995 for a meeting at the

Dinwiddie Motorsports Park to start a Richmond area car club council. He wanted a council in this area because decisions on which vehicles would be destroyed would be made in Richmond. This was the beginning of our CCCCVA. Jeff also started the Colonial Region of the Classic Car Club.

Jeff also founded the International Vehicle Appraisers Network, The International Vehicle Appraisers Network (I-VAN) provides professional vehicle appraisal services in a timely, objective, and affordable manner. From the I-VAN website: "Jeff Locke is a long-time auto hobbyist and a Senior Master Judge with the Antique Automobile Club of America. He is also a court-recognized expert in automobile appraisal for lemon law and insurance claims. As I-VAN's founder and chief appraiser, he is dedicated to providing the best service possible to you. Jeff has been a dedicated automotive hobbyist for over 40 years and currently serves the hobby in many varied capacities: Tour Director for the Lincoln Owners Club's (LOC) Annual Meet, Chief Judge at the statewide Annual Old Dominion Meet in Virginia, President of the Old Dominion Meet Association (ODMA) of Virginia, and Eastern Division Chairman of Regions for the Antique Automobile Club of America (AACA)."

Chesterfield County is having a public hearing on several issues July 25 (I have to write this before the 25th for a couple of newsletters). I plan on speaking at the public hearing on the antique vehicle tax. Years ago the General Assembly changed the law to stop the assessing and taxing of vehicles registered as antiques. Somehow Chesterfield County missed this and after the council found out we contacted Board of Supervisor Steve Elswick and he worked on making this change. Elswick says the votes are there to update the county code. If you live in Chesterfield you know you get a property tax paper every year stating the value of your antique vehicle is \$100. The tax on

\$100 is \$3.60 or less than the \$5 the county requires to send a bill.

We discovered that antique fire trucks and other large trucks are assessed by the county at \$1000 and that is high enough to generate a bill of \$36. Since state law exempts antique vehicles we needed a change in the county code. If everything works out as expected you should not get any bill for any antique vehicle in Chesterfield beginning in 2019.

As I'm sure you know Scott Pruitt resigned from the EPA in July. He was hounded by people who did not like his stands on environmental issues such as delaying the methane rule for gasoline companies. He also apparently made some mistakes in judgement that clouded his management of the agency. His deputy Andrew Wheeler has assumed the duties of acting administrator of the EPA. It will be interesting to see who President Trump selects for the new head of the agency. That person will have to be confirmed by the Senate.

CVMC at the Carolina Ale House August 17th

The Central Virginia Mustang Club will be hosting a Cruise In at the Carolina Ale House at West Broad Village in Short Pump, VA.

Date: August 17th, 2018

Where: Carolina Ale House at West Broad Village, 11275 West Broad St., Glen Allen,

VA. 23060

Time: 6:00pm to 9:00pm

Carolina Ale House will be roping off 20 spaces for us so come early and get a choice spot. They will be providing some free appetizers. Lets have a great turnout.

Hope to see you there!



MAKING YOUR MUSTANG MORE FUN TO DRIVE SINCE 1985
5711C Greendale Road, Richmond Virginia 23228 804-397-9745
10% off labor for current CVMC members

For a 10% discount on Labor Charges be sure to present your Current CVMC Membershi



CLASSIFIEDS

1966 Mustang convertible project car: all new sheet metal and fender liners, all professionally installed, with new paint, new tires, 4-wheel disc brakes, rebuilt front suspension, two V-8 engines, two auto transmissions. Includes many spare parts. \$8000, or will sell the spares separately. Clear title. Noel Einolf 804-873-9592

Radio





This radio was original equipment for a '65 Mustang (AM)

Price: Contact Mark Wentsel @

519-9908 if interested.

'65 Mustang



Restored 1965 base Mustang, I-6 200 engine, auto trans. You simply will not find a finer car of this type; see the attached pics. I am asking \$17,500 because the car is truly exceptional. I am

open to reasonable offers; the key word being "reasonable."

For more information, please call Greg Halphen at 347-0561. I am located in Mechanicsville.



For all of your Hardwood Flooring needs give

Don Lane a call at!

1-800-379-5353 or

804-748-0723

Be sure to present you CVMC Membership Card
for a \$0.05 per Sq. Ft. discount!

Officers

President: Kathy McWilliams 804-512-7403 president@centralvamustang.com

Vice President: Graham Marsteller 804-722-3888 - H 757-286-3452 - C vicepresident@centralvamustang.com

Secretary: Michelle Jordan 804-397-0026 secretary@centralvamustang.com Treasurer: Dave Thomas 804-305-4510 treasurer@centralvamustang.com

MCA Regional Director: Dave Dickey 804-730-1450 mcadirector@centralvamustang.com

Membership Director: Mike Peyton 804-672-0726 membership@centralvamustang.com

Past President: Tony Hall 804-337-4807 <u>pastpresident@centralvamustang.com</u>

Directors

Llew Stakes 804-262-5789 <u>director11@centralvamustang.com</u> Tommy Wilson 804-672-6159 director10@centralvamustang.com

Sharon Hazelgrove 804-272-4007 director6@centralvamustang.com

Sandy Robbins <u>director4@centralvamustang.com</u>

Jim Marr director 9@centralvamustang.com

Ray Louth <u>director5@centralvamustang.com</u>

David Lythgoe 804-909-0869

Rusty Wiseman 804-357-6196 <u>director8@centralvamustang.com</u>

Laurie Deusebio 804-337-5315 director3@centralvamustang.com

Johnny McGrath 804-769-1238 director1@centralvamustang.com

Robert Doswell <u>director2@centralvamustang.com</u>

Mike Peyton 804-672-0726 director7@centralvamustang.com

Volunteers

Newsletter Editors:

David & Laurie Deusebio 804-754-3342 - H, 804-337-5315 C newsletter@centralvamustang.com

Web Site/Facebook

Rusty Wiseman 804-357-6196 webmaster@centralvamustang.com & Kathy McWilliams 804-512-7403 president@centralvamustang.com

Club Merchandise:

Jim Marr

director9@centralvamustang.com

Club Promotions:

Tommy Wilson 804-672-6159 director10@centralvamustang.com

Membership:

Mike Peyton 804-672-0726 membership@centralvamustang.com

Parades:

Llew Stakes 804-262-5789 parades@centralvamustang.com

Cruises In's:

Tommy Wilson 804-672-6159 director10@centralvamustang.com And Llew Stakes 804-262-5789 director11@centralvamustang.com

Track Events:

George Bobrovsky 804-794-0350 georgeb427@verizon.net

Spring Show Chairman:

David Thomas 804-364-3381 springshow@centralvamustang.com

Fall Show Chairman:

Ben Bruno 804-338-9888 <u>show@centralvamustang.com</u>